
 

 

AEMO ECGS Direction Revocation Notice published under NGR Rule 697  

 

East Coast Gas System Direction Revocation Notice 

Reference: National Gas Rules (NGR), Part 27, Division 4, Exercise of east coast gas system reliability and 

supply adequacy functions 

Under rule 697 of the NGR, AEMO is providing notice that it has revoked the east coast gas system 

direction given under NGR, Part 27, Division 5, as described in the ECGS Direction Notice published on 19 

March 2024. The direction related to the Queensland Gas Pipeline failure event Risk or Threat Notice 

published at 14:12 AEST 5 March 2024.  

AEMO is required to publish a notice of revocation if an ECGS direction relating to the notice is revoked. 

AEMO is required to publish this notice of revocation with the following information in regard to the exercise 

of the direction function:  

(a) The reason for the revocation: the Queensland Gas Pipeline (QGP) facility operator have advised 

AEMO of the restoration of the pipeline to its full firm contracted capacity, and AEMO have 

determined that the direction is not required to mitigate the relevant identified threat.  

The ECGS direction was revoked with effect from 10 December 2024. 

AEMO published a preliminary-post intervention report on 7 May 2024, and as required under rule 698 will 

publish a final report within 4 months of the direction revocation. 

This notice, other related notifications, and the preliminary post-intervention report are published to AEMO’s 

website:  

https://aemo.com.au/energy-systems/gas/east-coast-gas-system/ecgs-reports-and-notices  

 

Published on 10/12/2024 

Robbie Flood 

Acting Group Manager Gas Markets and System Operations  

Australian Energy Market Operator 
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